
SEMINOLE COUNTY LEISURE SERVICES ADVISORY 
COMMITTEE/NATURAL LANDS SUBCOMMITEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING February 23, 2011 
 

 

 

1 of 2 

 
ATTENDANCE: 
 
Members:      Staff:     
Tom Boyko, Mark Brandenburg, Barbara Whittier Bryan Nipe, Sherry Williams,  

Jim Duby  
       
LOCATION:      TIME: 8:00 a.m. 
Lake Harney Wilderness Area 
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:05 a.m. 
The minutes for June 2010, August 2010, September 2010 and January 2011 were all 
approved. 
 

   
NEW BUSINESS: 
 Villeneuve Parcel 

The committee conducted a visual inspection of this parcel from adjacent 
County owned land. The criteria were reviewed and calculated and a final 
score of 47 was given. Special considerations included:  

 Frontage on Osceola Rd. which would enable better signage and 
visibility for the site.  

 The boundary issues that could impact access to the site by 
blocking Osceola Fish Camp Rd. 

 
 Gallagher Site 

Jim passed out copies of the application and information on this site. The 
committee decided they would like to do a site visit for the March meeting 
to further review the site. 

 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 Review Goals 

Mark reviewed each goal and gave a status. Barbara explained the 
501C3 subcommittee was working on language and would report back to 
the larger committee in approximately two months. Mark state that many 
committee members had volunteered at the Air Potato Raid and would 
continue to volunteer at future events. Mark stated he would like each 
subcommittee member to visit a Natural Lands site once a month and 
report back comments, suggestions and ideas. 

 
 
  
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:50 a.m.  


